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 Type of Decnsnon

Meeting Date | August 10, 2005 Report Date July 5, 2005
Decision Requested X Yes No | Priority High X | Low
e | Direction Only | Type of Meeting | X | Open Closed

Report Tlﬂ.

NeORA (Northeastern Ontario Recreation Assocuatlon) Conference 2006
Letter of Support

,.,.f“ébliéylimp’licaﬁon + Budget Impact

X This report and recommendation(s) have been reviewed by the
Finance Division and the funding source has been identified.

The Conference Committee will apply for

funding from the Economic Development THAT Council provides a letter of support for the
department and also from the Ministry of City of Greater Sudbury to host the September
Culture, Tourism and Recreation. Most funds 2006 NeORA Conference.

are generated through grants as indicated,
although there is also an expectation of
financial support and/or services in kind from
the Host Community.

The Leisure Services Department will budget
$5,000 towards this event in the 2006
operational budget, professional development
budget line account.

¥ | Background Attached Recommendation Continued

Recommended by the Department Head

Catherine Matheson ‘ Mark Mieto _
General Manager of Community Development Chief Administrative Office
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Revised: January 8, 2003
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_ Division Review

~ Report Preparefd_Byﬂ '

Cindy Dent Real’Carre
Community Development Co-ordinator Director of Leisure Services

Background

The Northeastern Ontario Recreation Association (NeORA, formerly known as NOMRA, Northern Ontario
Municipal Recreation Association) Conference is one of the oldest recreation conferences in Ontario. It
began with the first conference in North Bay in 1951. The conference has been held each year since,
hosted by communities within Northeastern Ontario.

The Conference Planning Committee consists of City staff, a provincial representative from the Ministry of
Culture, Tourism and Recreation, community volunteers, and related partners. The role of City of Greater
Sudbury staff will include acting as Chairperson of the Conference Committee and playing a major role in
the organizational and administrative functions of the conference. Staff would also be considered the
official host to the conference attendees.

Considering the recent presentation to Council on the Healthy Community Strategy, it would be timely and
appropriate to focus the theme of the conference on Healthy Communities. The Community Development
Department has strong partnerships with agencies such as the Social Planning Council, YMCA, Sudbury
and District Health Unit, Laurentian University, Cambrian College, College Boreal, just to name a few.
Involving these groups and others would highlight the successes that we as a City, have accomplished
and create valuable networking opportunities for our neighbouring towns and cities. The Conference
would also provide the opportunity to showcase other successes such as the Volunteer Centre/Benevolat
Sudbury, the development of the permanent skatepark in Minnow Lake, and the Trails Masterplan in
partnership with Rainbow Routes. Plans are also in place to cover topics on obesity, diversity,
intergenerational programming and inclusion, and the Active 2010 project, among others.

The primary purpose of this conference is to provide an opportunity for recreation volunteers,
practitioners, elected municipal officials, provincial government personnel, and community partners to
meet and network in a professional and organized forum. This approach has cemented a solid
partnership for Recreation between Northern Ontario communities and community groups alike. This
conference serves to:

Develop leadership skills

Increase organizational effectiveness

Resolve Northeastern Ontario issues in regard to recreation

Enhance financial management

Encourage and improve networking between community partners

Introduce new trends and ideas effecting leisure service delivery

Advocate and promote the importance of recreation and a healthy community
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As the City of Greater Sudbury has become the “hub of the North”, so too the City has gained recognition
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for leading the North in Parks and Recreation initiatives. Strong alliances have been formed with Parks
and Recreation Ontario (PRO), Ontario Recreation Facilities Association (ORFA), Ontario Parks
Association (OPA), and the Canadian Parks and Recreation Association (CPRA). There are opportunities
to offer certificate programs from these associations during the conference, which creates a substantial
draw for attendees across the North.

The NeORA conference has a history of gathering Recreation professionals in one location with the
purpose of professional development, increasing awareness in the field of recreation, and promoting a
healthy lifestyle in Northern Ontario. The City of Greater Sudbury staff, volunteers, and community
partners are prepared to offer the most comprehensive, educational, and motivational forum to date, in
September 2006. The NeORA Board of Directors requires a Letter of Support from the Host City as part
of the Conference requirements.
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Type of Decision

Meeting Date | August 10, 2005 Report Date August 3, 2005
Decision Requested X Yes No Priority ¥ | High Low
Direction Only Type of Meeting X | Open Closed

Report Title

LIQUOR LICENSE EXTENSION AND NOISE BY-LAW EXEMPTION
THE ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION BRANCH 224

This report and recommendation(s) have been reviewed by the
Finance Division and the funding source has been identified.

POLICY IMPLICATION THAT this Council has no objection to the issuance

of a liquor licence extension and no objection to the
The Community of Copper Cliff (Ward 1) is granting of an exemption to Chapter 776 of the
governed by the provisions of Chapter 776 of former City of Sudbury Municipal Code (Noise
the former City of Sudbury Municipal Code By-law) to The Royal Canadian Legion Branch 224,
(Noise). to include a secured hospitality area in the front

parking lot at 41 Veterans Road, Copper Cliff. The
request is made to facilitate the second annual Ride
to the Wall and the days and hours of operation will

BUDGET IMPACT be: 4.00 p.m., Saturday, August 27, 2005 to 2:00
a.m., Sudbury, August 28, 2005 with an anticipated
None attendance of approximately 300-400 people during

the course of the event.

X | Background Attached 1 X | Recommendation Continued

Recommended by the General Manager Recommendead by the C.A.O.

Mark Mieto,
Chief Administrative

Caroline Hallsworth,
Executive Director of Administrative Services
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Corrie-Jo Caporale Caroline Hallsworth,
Council Secretary Executive Director of Administrative Services

Recommendation (continued)

AND FURTHER THAT this approval be subject to the conditions:

1. That the special event organizer shall ensure the provision of adequate clean-up of the site and those
properties adjacent to the event;

2. That all Ontario Fire Code regulations must be adhered to, in particular, with respect to Section 2.8
that indicates a Fire Safety Plan is required for this event;

3. That no bonfires of any kind, barbecues or similar types of cooking devises shall be operated on the
site without the consent of the Fire Chief, and that an approved fire extinguisher be provided for each
of the foregoing;

4. That when outdoor amplified sound equipment is in use, all speakers and speaker stacks shall be
positioned to tilt downward into the crowd versus projecting straight over the crowd or adjoining
properties,

5. That the special event organizer, or his designate, must be present on the site during the entire

duration of the event;

6. That the event representative ensure emergency vehicles have access to the event area.

Background:

Attached is a letter dated 2005-06-20 submitted by Pat Carmichael, Branch President, on behalf of The Royal
Canadian Legion Branch 224 requesting Council’s approval for a liquor licence extension and exemption from
Chapter 776 of the former City of Sudbury Municipal Code (Noise By-law) to operate a hospltahty areaintheir
front parking lot at 41 Veterans Road, Copper CIliff.

In accordance with Council’s policy, this application was circulated to the Fire Chief, Police Chief, Acting
Director of Emergency Medical Services, Director of Leisure, Community & Volunteer Services, Manager of
Transit Operations, Co-ordinator of Traffic and Transportation and the City Solicitor. Their concerns, if any,
have been added to the conditions for approval.

The foregoing resolution has therefore been placed on the Agenda for your consideration.
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The Royal Canadian Legion

R.L. BEATTIE (Ontario #224) BRANCH

41 VETERAN’S ROAD
COPPER CLIFF, ONTARIO
POM INO
(7065) 682-2662
20 June 2005
City of Greater Sudbury
200 Brady Street
Sudbury, Outario
P3A 5P3

Attention: City Clerk’s Department

Re: Out Door Event — 27 August 2005
Approval Request for:
Liquor Licence Extension
Noise By-Law Exemption
Outdoor Fire

To Whom It May Concern

The Copper Cliff Branch of the Royal Canadian Legion is seeking consideration and a%?roval
to hold an outdoor event on Saturday the 27™ August 2005, 4:00 p.m. to Sunday the 28™ August
2005, 2:00 a.m.

"The proposed event is to include outdoor entertainment, an open fire, and barbeque. This event
is to be held on Legion property at 41 Veteran’s Road, Copper Cliff, weather permitting.

The day’s events are scheduled in conjunction with the second anmual Ride to the Wall hosted by
the Southern Cruisers, a local group of motorcycle enthusiasts. The group will be congregating
at the Copper Cliff Legion on the moming of the 27™ August riding to North Bay for a visit to
the Memorial Wall. This year they are also considering a visit to the Sudbury Memorial Wall.
On retum from North Bay participants again congregate at the Copper Cliff Legion for a
barbeque.

Holding this event in 2004, the organization had the hospitality of the Copper Cliff Legion and
the North Bay Legion, who conducted 2 Legion Service at the Memorial Wall and provided
hospitality. The Greater Sudbury Police Service and Ontario Provincial Police Provided escorts
for the ride from the Copper Cliff Legion to North Bay, again arrangements are being made for
these services.
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To extend the festivities of this year’s cvent it is proposed that the Legion Branch host an
evening of cntertainment and a fire fest. In accordance, we seek consideration for such
approvals:

Liquor Licence Extension
Noise By-law Exemption
Approval for outdoor fire

As with past outdoor events hosted at the Copper Cliff Legion we will be fencing the front
parking lot. Legion members and volunteers will provide security, With past it is reported there
has been no incident or concem.

A map is enclosed to indicate the planned layout of the property, the position of the proposed firc
- on the southwest sector of the property with a direct access to water. The bar and barbeque areas
on the east perimeter, barbequed foods will be available throughout the evening. The band w111
be positioned on the north side of the lot in front of the building.

Should weather conditions or a fire ban hamper aspects of the outdoor activities it is intended
that the festivities will be held indoors. Tents will not be erected, however, canopy structures
may be used over the bar and barbeque areas as with consideration of the weather.

We thank you for the consideration for the consideration given our request.

Respectfully,

Pat Carmichael

President

682-0107

Letters also forwarded to: ~ City of Greater Sudbury By-Law Department
Building Services
Fire Service
Police Service

Sudbury & District Health Unit

Enc: 1
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Request for Decision

City Council

Meeting Date | Wednesday, August 10, 2005

Type of Decision

S,

Sudbtiry

www.city.greatersudbury.on.ca

Report Date Thursday, August 4, 2005

X Yes

Decision Requested No l

Priority ¥ | High Low

Direction Only

L 1 Type of Meeting

Closed

X | Open

Report Title

NOISE BY-LAW EXEMPTION
LA CASA MEXICANA - MEXICAN FOLKLORE SHOW

Policy Implication + Budget Impact

This report and recommendation(s) have been reviewed by the
Finance Division and the funding source has been identified.

Policy Implications:

The request for noise exemption is in
accordance with Chapter 776 of the former City
of Sudbury Municipal Code.

Budget Implications:

There is no financial impact associated with this
Request for Decision.

Recommendation

THAT this Council has no objection to the granting
of an exemption to Chapter 776 of the former City of
Sudbury Municipal Code (Noise By-law) to La Casa
Mexicana in conjunction with The Canadian
Diabetes Association to hold a Mexican Folklore
Show on August 27, 2005 at Market Square,
Sudbury between the hours of 7:00 p.m. to 12:00
midnight;

AND FURTHER THAT there will be live music or
entertainment throughout the evening;

AND FURTHER THAT this approval be subject to
the conditions as attached in Schedule ‘A’.

Background Attached

Recommendation Continued

Recommended by the Department Head

Caroline Hallsworth
Executive Director of Administrative Services

Recommended by the C.A.O

Mark Mieto,
Chief Administrative Officer

Revised: January 8, 2003



Title: Noise By-law Exemption - La Casa Mexicana - Mexican Folklore Show Page: 2
Date: Thursday, August 4, 2005

Corrie-Jo Caporale
Council Secretary

Background:

Attached is a letter dated June 21, 2005 which was submitted by Ms. Silvia Rios Larocque, Owner/Manager
of La Casa Mexicana in conjunction with The Canadian Diabetes Association requesting Council’s approval
for an exemption from Chapter 776 of the former City of Sudbury Municipal Code (Noise By-law) to hold a
Mexican Folklore Show on August 27, 2005 at Market Square, downtown Sudbury. The proceeds from this
event will be donated to The Canadian Diabetes Association. There will be live entertainment for the
participants and spectators during the course of the event which will be heard between the hours of 7:00 p.m.
to 12:00 midnight.

In accordance with Council’s policy, this letter was circulated to the Fire Chief, Police Chief, Director of
Leisure, Community & Volunteer Services, the City Solicitor, the Chief of Emergency Medical Services, the
Director of Transit Services and the Manager of Transportation Engineering Services. Their concerns, if any,
have been added to the conditions for approval.

The foregoing resolution has therefore been placed on the Agenda for your consideration.

Attach:

1. Letter dated June 21, 2005 - La Casa Mexicana
2. Letter dated July 29, 2005 - R. Carré, Director of Leisure, Community and Volunteer Services, CGS
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SCHEDULE ‘A’
CONDITIONS:
1. That the special event organizer shall ensure the provision of adequate clean-up of the site and those
properties adjacent to the event area no later than 12:00 o’clock noon on Monday, August 29, 2005;
2. That the event representative ensure emergency vehicles have access to the event area;

3. That all Ontario Fire Code regulations must be adhered to, in particular, with respect to Section 2.8 that
indicates a Fire Safety Plan is required for this event;

4. That no bonfires of any kind, barbecues or similar types of cooking devises shall be operated on the site
without the consent of the Fire Chief, and that an approved fire extinguisher be provided for each of the
foregoing;

5 That no outside entertainment system be permitted, however, if outdoor amplified sound equipment is in
use, all speakers and speaker stacks shall be positioned to tilt downward into the crowd versus projecting
straight over the crowd or adjoining properties;

8. That the special event organizer, or his designate, must be present on the site during the entire duration
of the event.

7. That any tent be erected in accordance with the provisions of the Ontario Building Code.




LA CASA MEXICANA

49 ELGIN ST. SUDBURY, ON. P3E 3N1
TEL. 674-9901

JUNE 21,2003

TOM MOWRY

CITY CLERKS OFFICE

CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY
P.OBOX 5000. 8TN. A
SUDBURY, ON.

P3ASP3

DEAR SIR:
Qur plans are underway in conjunction with THE CANADIAN DIABETES ASSOCIATION, to
provide a MEXICAN FOLKLORE show, in appreciation of our loyal customers.
This event will beguin on August 27, 2005 at 7:00 pm and close at 12:00 midnight.
I am providing a site map to display the fenced off area. The canvas caberet will be double fenced.
Sudbury Regional Police will supervise all areas.
Any money made from this event will be donated to Canadian Diabetis Association.
A letter from Canadian Diabetis association provided with this request.

1 hope the information provided is adequate.

Yours truly
Silvia Rios Larocque
Owner/manager.

ce Donna Benot, GSDC

& .
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July 29, 2005

La Casa Mexicana

49 Elgin Street

Sudbury, ON P3E 3N1

Attention: Silvia Rios Larocque

Dear Madam:

RE: Mexican Folklore Show

August 27, 2005 [ 7:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m.]
Special Occasion Permit For A Community Festival Request

Please be advised that permission is hereby granted to the La Casa Mexicana Organizing
Committee in conjunction with The Canadian Diabetes Association to apply for a Special

Occasion Permit for the following facility:

»

The City has designated this event as a community festival that is of municipal significance to the

Market Square, Sudbury

Sudbury

community. This approval is subject to the terms and conditions provided for in the City of

Greater Sudbury Municipal Alcohol Policy and the Special Occasion Permit.

In order to be eligible to use a municipal park or recreation facility, the sponsor must demonstrate
to the satisfaction of the Director of Leisure, Community and Volunteer Services or designate, that

the event servers have attended and successfully completed a Server Intervention Course and
have been trained in responsible serving techniques. In addition, the sponsor must have the

required monitors/supervisors as required by the Municipal Alcohol Policy.

Prior to your event, confirmation of your Special Occasion Permit as issued by the L.L.B.O. must
be submitted to Mr. Ted Durbacz, Manager of Events, Aquatics and Ski Hills. Failure to do so
will result in the cancellation of your use of this facility. Wishing you much success in your event, |

remain,

Sincerely yours

Réal %‘, /

Director of Leisure,
Community and Volunteer Services.

RC/imp

¢.c.: Ted Durbacz
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